
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Last week’s certificates were  
awarded to children: For enthusiasm  
and achievement in Music.  
EYFS- For joining well in whole  
class discussions. 
 
Class 1: Jackson and Jacob 
Class 2: Kaleel and Maxwell 
Class 3: Noah and Kiya 
Class 4: Georgia and Gethin 
Class 5: Henry and Jasmine 
Class 6: Louis and Reti 
Class 7: Sophia and Torsten 
Class 8: Harry and Joe 
Class 9: Poppy and Noah 
Class 10: Nathaniel and Ava 
Class 11: Amelia and Youngeun 
Class 12: Florence and Grace 
Class 13: Isabella, Emily and Eleanor 
Class 14: Tess and Cyrus 
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Welcome to a very full, fun-packed double edition of our newsletter.  I hope you enjoy reading about 
and seeing the children engaged in a fabulous range of learning experiences over the last 2 weeks in 
school. 
 
I hope you all have an enjoyable and restful weekend. 
 
“And the child grew and became strong; He was full of wisdom and God’s blessings were upon Him.” (Luke 2:40) 

 

 

School Values Certificate 
 

    
 
Class 1: Keira-Compassion 

Class 2: Evie-Compassion 
Class 3: Alice- Compassion 
Class 4: Paul – For completing his  
 values passport-Well done, Paul! 
Class 5: Geoff- Friendship 
Class 6: Noah - Compassion 
Class 7: Elinor - Friendship 
Class 8: Angus - Friendship 

Class 9: Beatrice - Compassion 
Class 10: Elody - Compassion 

Class 11: Ciwan - Thankfulness 

Class 12: Imogen - Compassion 

Class 13: Sophie - Friendship 
Class 14: Harry – Friendship and                  
               Compassion. 
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This week’s certificates were  
awarded to children: For participating  
enthusiastically in French lessons. 
EYFS: For trying their best on the Daily Mile. 
 
Class 1: Summer and Theo 
Class 2: Aaron and Toby 
Class 3: Sabrina and Harry 
Class 4: Aries and William 
Class 5: Lillia and Zach 
Class 6: Max and Courtney 
Class 7: Luis and Amelia 
Class 8: Daniel and Amelia 
Class 9: Max and Penelope 
Class 10: Elody and George 
Class 11: Jessica and Joshua 
Class 12: Jacob and Imogen 
Class 13: Lucy and George 
Class 14: Jack and Lottie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Values Certificate 
 

    
 

Class 1: Teddy - Thankfulness 
Class 2: Harry - Thankfulness 
Class 3: Amirhossein-Friendship 

Class 4: Kiara - Thankfulness 
Class 5: Aviya - Friendship 
Class 6: Mason-Friendship and 
Kindness 

Class 7: Ben - Compassion 
Class 8: Isla - Thankfulness 
Class 9: Emily - Friendship 
Class 10: Joshua-Friendship 
Class 11: Ezekiel-Friendship 
Class 12: Darcey-Friendship 
Class 13: Finley-Friendship 
Class 14: Abigail-Thankfulness 
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House Points 
House points are an important part of our school and we get excited each week to see who the 
winners are! We receive house points for working hard, trying our best, being kind to others 
and upholding our school’s Christian values.  
 
 

 
 
Whole school winner last week. 

 
Well done to children from all four 

houses who have worked so hard to 
earn house points last week. 

 

Peace 
Whole school winner this week. 

 
Well done to children from all four 

houses who have worked so hard to 
earn house points last week. 

 
 

Faith 
 
 
 

   Congratulations to this week’s winners! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class winners 

Class 3 Faith/Peace 

Class 4 Hope 

Class 5 Joy/Faith 

Class 6 Peace 

Class 7 Faith 

Class 8 Hope 

Class 9 Hope 

Class 10 Faith 

Class 11 Hope 

Class 12 Peace 

Class 13 Peace 

Class 14 Faith 



 

Pancake Flip Results: 
On Pancake Tuesday our maths ambassadors visited each class and helped 
the children with their pancake flip challenge. Thank you for all you hard work 
and thank you to the PTFA who donated a £5 Works gift voucher for the winner 
in each class. The results of the pancake flip are below: 
 

Class 1 – Arthur  
Class 2 – Kaleel 
Class 3- Ella and JoJo 
Class 4 – Lucca 
Class 5 – Harry 
Class 6 – Leo 
Class 7 – Phoebe 
Class 8 – Verity 
Class 9 – Michael 
Class 10 – Henry  
Class 11 – Jessica 
Class 12 – Lilia 
Class 13 – William 
Class 14 – Jack 
EYFS 
It was lovely to welcome back all of our children after their week off and hearing about all of 
their adventures. Last week we have based our learning around the story "Monster, hungry, 
phone!" We have been making our own mobile phones, cracking the secret codes using our 
phonics, investigating ways to make 10 and completing our star activities.  Mrs Duckworth 
started our topic about Easter in R.E and she kindly shared some hot cross buns with us so 
that we could taste them! It was very exciting.  We also played with our friends nicely and 
enjoyed being with each other again.  

 
This week has taken us 'to infinity and beyond' as our learning has been inspired by Toy Story! 
We have been doing lots of exciting activities, including, making our own 'Forky' on the Design 
Den, designing and building a rocket ship for Buzz in our building areas and painting our 

 

 



 

favourite characters from Toy Story. We also made our own toy puppets to use in a puppet 
show. Our teachers were very impressed with how we invented and adapted our own storylines 
and then performed our show in front of our friends!  
 
We have also been lucky to work with our wonderful music ambassadors and members of the 
school choir this week. We learned about different instruments and how to express our feelings 
through music. We then performed some songs in groups; it was so much fun!  
 
This week, we have also been learning about Palm Sunday with Mrs Duckwroth in RE; we cut 
out our own palm leaves and then had a parade to re-enact what happened on Palm Sunday. 
 

 

 
 
 
To celebrate World Book Day, we enjoyed dressing up as our favourite book characters and 
taking part in our whole-school parade! Look at all of our amazing costumes! We also got to 
meet the real life Bluey and Peter Rabbit - we couldn’t believe our eyes! 



 

 

 

 



 

 
  



 

Year 1 
Year 1 took part in lots of wonderful practical activities last week to help our learning. We used 
ten frames and counters to help us develop our knowledge of greater than, less than and equal 
to. We also carried out a very good problem-solving activity to help us with our number bonds 
to ten.  In geography, we learnt all about maps and plans and how they are made using a “birds 
eye view.” We then drew our own plans of our classroom from a bird’s eye perspective. We 
enjoyed this activity so much that some of us even went off and made our own maps and 
compasses using our continuous provision resources.   
 

 
 
 
 
This week, Year 1 has been enjoying our continuous provision. We have been listening to 
audio books supporting our learning of traditional tales and sorting animals depending on their 
characteristics. 
 
“My favourite bit was playing cafe. I made some soup and poured it in the champagne cup. I 
drank it myself!”  Ella 
 
“I played in the water and the sand and I kept making sandcastles with the shapes.” Leila 
 



 

 
 
 
 

World Book Day 

 
 

  
 



 

  

 
Year 2 

We were lucky enough to be visited by Past Productions theatre company, who helped to bring 
this interesting topic to life. We learned new facts about the life of Kitty Wilkinson, who is a local 
hero, and even designed and made our own soap. This helped us to understand why keeping 
clean is so important and how amazing Kitty was for helping so many people. We looked at 
Victorian artifacts, designed soap packaging and took part in a fun quiz to help consolidate our 
learning.  
 

 
 
 



 

Year 2 

In preparation for our topic on plants, Year 2 enjoyed the sunshine whilst planting their own 
sunflowers. We will observe our plants over time as we learn about the journey from seed to 
plant. We also planted lots of cress and peas which we will transfer to different locations once 
they have sprouted. This will help us find out the conditions plants need to grow and thrive. 
Watch this space; we’ll keep you updated! 
 

      
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
Class 6 had a wonderful day on Thursday celebrating World Book Day, enjoying our parade, 
a draw-along with Swapna Haddow and a surprise visit from Bluey and Peter Rabbit! 
 

 
 
 



 

Year 3 
Year 3 have been learning how to use iMotion. They worked fantastically in pairs, colouring in 
their volcano image and taking pictures in steps to create exploding volcanoes. Scan the QR 
code to have a look at a selection of our creations! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

This week, during maths, Year 3 had to use their communication and problem solving skills to 
solve a problem. They discussed different strategies they could use and worked brilliantly in 
pairs to get to the final step. Well done, Year 3! 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

Year 3 had a fantastic day on Thursday. It was wonderful to see all of their World Book Day 
costumes and smiling faces. From taking part in a parade to designing their own book cover, 
it really was a busy, fun-filled day. There were even a couple of special, surprise visitors! 
 

 

 



 

Year 4 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

Year 5  
Year 5 have had a great week learning lots in our geography lessons. The children have 
undertaken lots of research around the physical and human features of Scotland 
before creating their own fact files. The children also worked brilliantly together using 
their maps of Liverpool and understanding of coordinates to locate the key landmarks of our 
wonderful city.  
Class 12 also enjoyed an afternoon full of fabulous PE activities taught by their Sports Science 
students. The children took part in tag rugby, football, netball, hockey, dance and gymnastics. 
Thank you to the Hope students and well done, Class 12 for making us proud as you always 
do.  

 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

This week, Year 5 have had a wonderful time celebrating World Book Day on Thursday! The 
children enjoyed a number of fun activities including creating their own Roald Dahl inspired 
artwork, taking part in a live World Book Day lesson and Kahoot Quiz and even having a game 
of Quidditch during playtime! The children also created food waste posters in our Votes for 
Schools lesson and also conducted an experiment about the effects of air resistance in science. 
Well done, everyone for a fantastic week. 
 

 

 
 



 

 

 

   
 
 
 
 



 

Year 6 
Year 6 took part in a puzzle day organised by NRICH last week. The children relished the 
challenge and were competitive with each other to see who could find all the solutions first! 
This developed both their number skills as well as their resilience as  there was a lot of trial 
and error involved. Year 6 can’t wait for the next puzzle day! 
 

 
 
Year 6 had a fantastic last World Book Day at Childwall. The children really pulled out all the 
stops with their costumes and enjoyed a live lesson with Michael Rosen! 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Wonderful Words! 
This week, the children have been learning to use fantastic vocabulary across the curriculum. Can your child 
explain the meaning of their word to you?  
This week’s words: 
 

EYFS 
instrument 

Year 1 
explorer  

Year 2 
equal groups  

 

Year 3 
tectonic plates 

Year 4 
population 

Year 5 
aerodynamic  

Year 6 
hypothetical  

 
 
                       

 

 
 
 



 

 

 



 
 



 

Online Safety Information: 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
A reminder of the options for school dinners: 
 
1. Packed Lunch for Junior Children  
2. Packed Lunch with Fishy Friday for Junior Children 
3. School Dinner 
 
Once you have selected an option, this will need to remain the option for the remainder of the half term. This ensures 
that our kitchen staff are able to order and prepare the correct number of school meals. The cost of a school dinner is 
£2.00 per day and must be paid for weekly in advance. All infant children receive a Universal Free School Meal. 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Attendance for wb 27th February 2023 

 
Whole school attendance = 98.3% Well done to Class 2 and 8 for 100% attendance!   
           

• Wow!  This is a fantastic whole school attendance figure for this week – really great to see and wonderful to 
know that nearly all of our children have had the opportunity to join in all our learning and fun this week! 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Class 
1 

Class 
2 

Class 
3 

Class 
4 

Class 
5 

Class 
6 

Class 
7 

Class 
8 

Class 
9 

Class 
10 

Class 
11 

Class 
12 

Class 
13 

Class 
14 

97.9% 100% 99% 97.3% 97.7% 99.3% 97.5% 100% 99.4% 99.7% 98.1% 95.9% 98.3% 97% 
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Dates for the Diary  

 

WC 6th March  Children’s Mental Health Week 
 

WC 6th March Year 5 Bike Right- Class 11 
 

Wednesday 8th March Year 6 Walker art Gallery- Greek storytelling workshop 
 

WC 13th March  Science Week 
 

WC 13th March Year 5 bike right- Class 12 
 

Wednesday 15th March  The B-Tales Workshop Wednesday with Y5 Class 11 
 

Friday 17th March Red Nose Day - Own clothes day 
 

Monday 20th March  The B-Tales Easter presentation-KS2 
 

Wednesday 22nd March  
 

The B-Tales Workshop with Y5 Class 12 

Wednesday 22nd March  
 

Author visit - Dave McCluskey 
 

Thursday 23rd March – Friday 24th March  Year 2 – 1 night residential at Barnstondale 
 

Monday 27th March  The B-Tales Easter presentation- KS1 
 

Monday 27th March – Wednesday 29th March Year 4 – 2 night residential at PGL 
 

Thursday 30th March  
 

Year 6 PGL meeting in school hall at 2.30pm 

Monday 22nd May - Wednesday 24th May 
 

Year 6 – 2 night residential at PGL 

Thursday 13th July Year 5 Adventure Day at Crosby Marina 
 


